
 
Monday 22nd June 2020 

 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 

Update on Phased Return to School 
 
I would like to once again thank you for your hard work supporting your children with their home learning 
for many weeks now.   
 
School staff have ensured that the safety, welfare and well-being of all children, whether at home or in 
school, remains paramount.  Each week we have risk assessed the school site and staffing arrangements 
to consider whether it is safe to increase the numbers of children in school.  I am pleased to say that we 
have been able to honour our original plan and have welcomed back children in Year 6, Year 1, nursery 
and Reception as well as increasing provision for key worker or vulnerable children in all year groups. 
 
The latest government guidance states that there is no expectation on primary schools to welcome back 
additional children where they do not have the capacity to do so.  As we have some members of staff who 
are shielding, it will not be possible to invite all children in Years 2-5 back this term. 

 
Who can attend school? 
 

Week beginning Year groups 

22nd June 2020 - Increased numbers of vulnerable children and children of essential/key 
workers from all year groups who have requested a place 
 
- Year 6 children who have requested a place 
- Year 1 children who have requested a place 
- Nursery children who have requested a place 
- Reception children who have requested a place 

29th June 2020 As above 

6th July 2020 As above 
Nursery and Reception – last day of school will be Friday 10th July. 

13th July 2020 Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday only 
- Increased numbers of vulnerable children and children of essential/key 
workers from all year groups who have requested a place 
- Year 6 children who have requested a place 
- Year 1 children who have requested a place 
 
Thursday and Friday 
Key worker/ vulnerable group only 

 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 
Rebecca Kennedy 

R.Kennedy 

Acting Headteacher 


